Notice of Change/Withdrawal

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
Southwest Florida Water Management District
RULE NO: RULE TITLE
40D-8.041: Minimum Flows

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 33 No. 20, May 18, 2007 issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly. The location for the public hearing requested by Tampa Bay Water pursuant to paragraph 120.54(3)(c), F.S., regarding the District’s notice of proposed rules to establish minimum flows for the freshwater segment of the Alafia River has been changed. The hearing will be held October 30, 2007, 9:00 a.m., at the Southwest Florida Water Management District Service Office, 6750 Fruitville Road, Sarasota, FL.

A COPY OF THE AGENDA MAY BE OBTAINED BY CONTACTING: Karen Lloyd, Asst. General Counsel, 2379 Broad Street, Brooksville, FL 34604-6899, (352)796-7211, ext. 4651

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this hearing is aked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the hearing by contacting Dianne Lee, (352)796-7211 or 1(800)423-1476, ext. 4658; TDD only number 1(800)231-6103

